Resolution 2015-02 University of Michigan Thank You

WHEREAS:  Blind children often are unable to participate or fully participate in STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) topics on an equal basis with their sighted peers, and

WHEREAS:  The National Federation of the  Blind of Michigan has been attempting to encourage blind youth to have confidence and gain skills in STEM subjects which will lead to greater participation and success in these subject areas since 2010; and

WHEREAS:  The University of Michigan - Dearborn has actively supported the efforts of the National Federation of the Blind Of Michigan by hosting our annual Summer science  programs by providing staff, facilities and a welcoming attitude; and

WHEREAS By hosting the summer science programs on the University of Michigan - Dearborn campus, the university provides a rich learning environment and encourages blind youth to have confidence that they can be successful in a college STEM course of study:  Now, therefore, 

BE IT RESOLVED in convention assembled this 8th day of November, 2015 in Lansing, Michigan, that this organization commend and thank the University of Michigan - Dearborn for its strong and generous support of the National Federation of the blind of Michigan's work to improve and strengthen the future success of blind youth in Science, Technology, Engineering and Math fields.

